Chapel Hill Public Arts Commission

Meeting Summary

November 9, 2005

Present:  Jeff Cohen, Chair; Dick Robinson, Vice-Chair; Debbie Hepp, Treasurer; Louise Stone; Mary Ellen Goyer; Janet Kagan; Ann Kendall; Pam Pease; Lowell Roberts; Elizabeth Taylor; Kate Flory, Executive Director; Szabi Gyongyosi

Absent: Jennifer Horney, Secretary; Bibb Latane; Erica Rothman; Steve Wright, Public Art Coordinator;

I. Call to Order
Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00pm
II. Announcements

Cohen welcomed guest Szabi Gyongyosi.

Flory reminded the group that new CHPAC members would be appointed by Town Council this evening.

Flory announced that the revisions to the Percent for Art Ordinance and Resolution that the CHPAC voted on at the October meeting had been passed on to our staff liaison and that we would find out the timeline for having this go in front of Council shortly.

Flory explained that, following the CHPAC October meeting discussion, the Streetscape Committee would discuss the request for new benches on Franklin Street (in front of Ben and Jerry’s) in more detail before any action would take place.  Hepp reported that the Committee had not yet started discussing benches.

Flory reminded the group to let her know if they had ideas for incorporating the Library’s Ghost Ship project with any CHPAC programming.  

III. Approval of Minutes from August 2005
The minutes from the October 2005 CHPAC meeting were approved.

IV.   Treasurer’s Report

Hepp presented the current CHPAC budget and announced that the budget will be discussed in detail at the January meeting, when the fiscal year is halfway done.  Roberts suggested tracking income and expenses by month. 

V. Mural Maintenance

The CHPAC continued the discussion regarding maintenance of Chapel Hill’s downtown murals.  Since the last meeting Flory met with muralist Michael Brown to learn more about the existing maintenance issues.  Brown will assess all of the murals; however, his prediction is that they all need power washing and resealing, at the least.  CHPAC members agreed that the Downtown Partnership and downtown business owners should play a key role in the maintenance/restoration of the murals.

VI. Fundraising

The Fundraising Committee met for the first time on October 27, 2005.  The committee explained their plan to focus on raising funds for programs that currently do not have funding and their decision to focus on fundraising partnerships.   Projects that currently do not have funding include such possibilities as the unfunded elements of Southern Community Park, Sculpture Visions purchases, and downtown mural maintenance and improvement.  At this time, the committee will focus its efforts on Southern Community Park.  The committee also presented ideas for using existing opportunities for contributions, including the CHPAC newsletter and website.  In addition, the committee will begin developing a list of potential CHPAC supporters. 

VII. Contextual Plan

Cohen announced that the Contextual Plan Consultant Selection Committee met again to discuss the two applicants and to have additional phone conversations with each of them.  Another Committee meeting will take place in the next several days to make a final decision.

VIII. Committee Action Items

There were no committee action items this month.

IX. New Business

Flory announced that the Town of Chapel Hill’s insurance policy recently changed and now requires that all works valued over $5,000 be appraised by an outside appraiser.  An appraiser has been hired to do appraisals for the Sculpture Visions pieces; however, works in the Town’s permanent collection will also need appraisals.  

X. Public Art Flash

This month’s Public Art Flash was a PowerPoint presentation that had been presented to the Library Building Committee as they begin to think about involving a public artist in the Town’s Library Renovation Project.
XI. Adjournment

Cohen adjourned the meeting at 7 pm.

